
Highlights 
December 2015 

During the month of November the Menifee Union School District Governing Board took 
the following actions: Approved the Governing Board calendar; Established the second and fourth Tuesday 
of each month, at 4:30PM as the regular meeting time of the Governing Board; Elected Mr. Jerry Bowman as 
Governing Board President, Mr. Reg Bennett as Vice President, Dr. Randy Freeman as Clerk, Mr. Ron Ulibarri 
as deputy Clerk, and Mr. Bob O’Donnell will continue as a Member of the Governing Board, these positions 
will take effect at the 1st Governing Board meeting in January; approved the Interim Assistant Superintendent of 
Business Services Contract of Mrs. Pam Luzon.  
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Our Governing Board in Action 

Superintendent, Dr. Steve Kennedy , administered the 
oath of office of MUSD Governing Board Member, to 
Mr. Robert “Bob” O’Donnell, and Mr. Reg Bennet. 
Both ran unopposed in the June 2015 election.  

 
Mr. O’Donnell was given a 
small gift of appreciation for his 
service as Governing Board 
President for the past year.  

Dr. Kennedy announced that the 
new home of the MUSD, sched-
uled to open in the Spring, will be 

named the Menifee Union School 
District Robert “Bob” O’Donnell 
District Education Center. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Freedom Crest Elementary School Principal,    

Mrs. Linda Hickey, and Assistant Principal,     
Ericka Bermudez, (above) presented a 
snapshot of their school. They highlight-

ed the use of Chromebooks in the class-
room, by both students and teachers. 
The students are developing coding 

skills, collaborative learning practices. 
These are the skills the students will 
need in the workforce of the future. The 
presentation ended with a group of stu-

dents saying, “We love the hour of 
code!”  

Presentations 


